# Town of Wilmington Recreation Commission Minutes of the Meeting November 2, 2017

### Present:

Members - C. Michael Burns, Sheila Burke, Jennifer Crane and Laurie Robarge

Also in Attendance - Recreation Director, Karen Campbell

The meeting was called to order at 5:09 p.m.

The October 5, 2017 Meeting Minutes were accepted unanimously. Motion by Laurie Robarge, second by Sheila Burke.

## **Director's Report:**

Karen reviewed the details of the October Monthly Report.

#### **Old Business:**

Non-resident Beach Fees – Karen presented financial and historical data of the Town Beach to the Board of Selectmen on October 23, 2017. She explained her position that the Town keep non-resident fees as they are, due to the deficit incurred by the operation of the Beach, as well as keeping the beach and surrounding area safe and in good condition for the residents.

Horribles Parade – The Parade was a success with 414 children collecting treats despite some "iffy" weather. Sheila Burke noted that the Boys Scouts held a Haunted House at Villanova Hall following the Parade. The Commission thought this added to the Community offerings, and hope this becomes a new tradition.

#### **New Business:**

Santa's Workshop – The annual event will be held on Thursday, December 7, 2017 at 6:00 p.m. in Room 9 in Town Hall.

Breakfast with Santa – The Breakfast, which was run by the Recreation Department for the past 13 years, will now be run by the Sons of Italy.

## Open Discussion:

None.

The next meeting will be held on Thursday, December 7, 2017 at 5:00 p.m. in Room 8.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:15 p.m. Motion by Sheila Burke, second by Laurie Robarge.

Submitted by:

Laurie Robarge Commissioner